     NLAF Prisoners Forum

     Report to NLAF – May 2013 
The NLAF Prisoners Forum met on 2 May 2013.  At that meeting, items on the agenda included: 
· Future plans and directions for Corrective Services NSW (CSNSW) – Luke Grant, Assistant Commissioner, Strategic Policy and Planning at CSNSW addressed the Forum. He spoke about the restructure of CSNSW and CSNSW priorities. Luke Grant also commented on particular issues the Forum had identified for discussion including prisoners on remand; the increase in the prison population; vulnerable prisoners (such as prisoners with a mental illness); computers in correctional centres and the 2030 Blueprint.

· Lawyer /client communication initiatives: 
· The Video Conferencing Scheduling System (VCSS) is an online database that is designed to streamline the use of the video conferencing facilities.  The VCSS can also be used for booking web-conferencing and telephone conferencing.  Corrective Services NSW (CSNSW) has introduced telephones to the video conferencing suites at some correctional centres.  In total there will be nine correctional centres where there will be telephones available.
· CSNSW representatives are working with management at specific correctional centres to address difficulties encountered by solicitors in accessing inmates through the video conferencing facilities at the correctional centre. 

· Work and Development Orders (WDOs) – The WDO scheme is now established in correctional centres across NSW and participation in the program is growing. Participation in the scheme will continue to be monitored at NLAF Prisoners Forum meetings.
· Telephone assessment of prisoners for drug and alcohol (D&A) rehabilitation programs – Forum members agreed to implement a proposed protocol for dealing with telephone assessments through the VCSS.  The pilot will commence in Bathurst correctional centre.
Other issues discussed included support for Aboriginal prisoners, legal assistance to inmates with visa cancellation matters, volume of calls from inmates in correctional centres, programs for perpetrators of domestic violence and mapping of legal outreach services to correctional centres across NSW.  
The Forum also received reports from other groups that address issues relating to prisoners (i.e. the NLAF Fines and Traffic Working Group, the Women's Advisory Council and CSNSW Legal Practitioners Group). 
The next meeting of the Prisoners Forum is scheduled for 15 August 2013. 

The Prisoners Legal Information Team (PLIT)

The PLIT met on 24 April 2013 and reviewed the content to be updated and removed from the Prisoners Legal Information Portal.  The PLIT considered a report on the number of hits to the site and most popular resources.  There has been a steady increase in the use of the Portal by inmates and CSNSW staff.
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